
King’s College Student Teacher Candidate Observation Rubric 
 

Teacher Candidate’s Name:_________________________________  Date:___________________ 

Name of Observer: ________________________    Title: __________________________________ 

Lesson Topic: ____________________________________________________   

 

Element Unacceptable Developing Proficient Accomplished 
Exceeds 

Expectations 

1a. Demonstrating Knowledge of Content and Pedagogy 

 Knowledge of 
Content 

displays minimal 
understanding of 
important 
prerequisite 
knowledge 

demonstrates  some 
awareness of 
prerequisite 
knowledge 

demonstrates an 
acceptable 
awareness of 
prerequisite 
knowledge 

exhibits a broad 
understanding of 
prerequisite 
knowledge 

builds on knowledge 
of prerequisite 
relationships 

displays limited 
content knowledge 

demonstrates  some 
awareness of 
content knowledge 

displays basic 
content knowledge 

displays solid 
content knowledge 

displays extensive 
content knowledge 
with commitment to 
further learning 

rarely connects with 
other disciplines 

sometimes connects 
with other 
disciplines 

frequently connects 
other disciplines 

consistently 
connects with other 
disciplines 

connects with other 
disciplines and 
current events 

conveys a negative 
attitude toward 
content 

generally conveys 
enthusiasm for 
content 

conveys enthusiasm 
for content 

conveys genuine 
enthusiasm for 
content 

conveys genuine 
enthusiasm for 
content which 
expands beyond the 
classroom 

rarely recognizes 
own content 
knowledge 
deficiencies 

begins to analyze 
and reflect on own 
content knowledge 

analyzes and 
reflects on own 
content knowledge 

consistently 
analyzes and 
reflects on own 
content knowledge 

consistently seeks 
out opportunities to 
expand own content 
knowledge 



1b. Demonstrating Knowledge of Students 

Knowledge of 
Students' 

Development 
& Skills 

  displays minimal 
knowledge of 
developmental 
characteristics or 
student 
skills/knowledge 

  displays some 
knowledge of 
developmental 
characteristics or 
student skills/ 
knowledge, but 
usually displays this 
knowledge as it 
pertains to this age-
level 

  displays general 
knowledge of 
developmental 
characteristics or 
student 
skills/knowledge, is 
aware of individual 
differences involving 
knowledge base 

  displays solid 
understanding of 
typical 
developmental 
characteristics and 
the skills/knowledge 
of groups of 
students as well as 
exceptions to 
general patterns 

  displays knowledge 
of typical 
developmental 
characteristics and 
skills/knowledge as 
it pertains to each 
student, including 
those with special 
needs 

Knowledge of 
Students 

  is unfamiliar with 
student interests 

  is developing an 
understanding of 
student interests 

  displays general 
understanding of 
student interests 

differentiates 
interests of groups 
of students 

  displays thorough 
knowledge of each 
student 

1c. Selecting Instructional Outcomes 

Instructional 
Goals and 

Lesson Plan 

  seldom considers 
PA curriculum 
standards and 
benchmarks 

  generally draws 
from PA curriculum 
standards and 
benchmarks 

  draws from PA 
curriculum 
standards and 
benchmarks 

  draws directly from 
PA curriculum 
standards and 
benchmarks are 
clear and suitable 
for most students 

 draws directly from 
PA curriculum 
standards and 
benchmarks  are 
clear and suitable 
for all students 

outcomes are 
unclear and/or 
unsuitable  

developing the 
ability to create 
clear and/ or 
suitable goals and 
plans 

are generally clear 
and/or suitable  

are clear and 
suitable 

are clear and 
suitable and account 
for varying learning 
needs  

low expectations 
sometimes 
represents high 
expectations 

generally represents 
high expectations 

represent high 
expectations 

represent high 
expectations for 
individuals 

 



1d. Demonstrating Knowledge of Resources 

Materials and 
Resources 

  materials are 
unavailable 

  materials are 
sometimes not 
readily available 

  materials are 
generally available 

  materials are 
available and well 
organized 

  materials are 
readily available and 
well organized  

materials do not 
support instructional 
goals 

materials 
sometimes do not 
support 
instructional goals 

materials generally 
support 
instructional goals 

materials routinely 
support 
instructional goals 

teacher fosters 
students’ choice, 
adaptation, or 
creation of 
materials to support 
instructional goals 
and enhance their 
own learning 

materials do not 
engage students in a 
meaningful way 

materials 
sometimes engage 
students in a 
meaningful way 

materials generally 
engage students in a 
meaningful way 

materials routinely 
engage students in a 
meaningful way 

materials engage 
students; fostering 
independence and 
enrichment  

available resources 
are not sought out 
and/or utilized 

available resources 
are sometimes 
sought out and 
utilized 

available resources 
are sporadically 
sought out and 
utilized 

available resources 
are consistently 
sought out and 
utilized 

teacher consistently 
seeks out and 
utilizes resources to 
enhance lessons 

1e. Designing Coherent Instruction 

Instructional 
Goals and 

Lesson Plan 

encourage limited 
student engagement 

attempts made at 
times to encourage 
student 
engagement 

encourage some 
student 
engagement  

are intentionally 
designed to 
encourage student 
engagement 

are intentionally 
designed to 
maximize student 
engagement 

inconsistently 
provides assessment 

attempts to provide 
general assessments 

provides general 
assessments 

routinely provides 
general and 
sometimes 
individual 
assessments 

routinely provides 
general and 
individual 
assessments 

 

 



1f. Designing Student Assessments 

Activities and 
Assignment(s) 

  few or none of the 
activities provide 
opportunity for 
independent learning 
and problem solving 

  with significant 
supervisor/mentor’s 
support, lesson 
provides 
opportunity for 
independent 
learning & problem 
solving 

lesson provides 
some opportunity 
for independent 
learning & problem 
solving 

  lesson provides 
opportunity for 
independent 
learning and 
problem solving 

 the lesson provides 
varied opportunities 
for independent 
learning and 
problem solving 

few or none of the 
activities engage 
students in making 
connections beyond 
the classroom (global 
society) 

with 
supervisor/mentor’s 
support activities 
engage students in 
making connections 
beyond the 
classroom (global 
society) 

some activities 
engage students in 
making connections 
beyond the 
classroom (global 
society) 

activities engage 
students in making 
connections beyond 
the classroom 
(global society) 

activities routinely 
engage students in 
making connections 
beyond the 
classroom (global 
society) 

teacher does not 
plan core lesson and 
activities that 
operate at multiple 
levels to meet needs 
of diverse learners 

with 
supervisor/mentor’s 
assistance the 
teacher plans core 
lesson and activities 
that operate at 
multiple levels to 
meet the needs of 
diverse learners 

usually plans core 
lesson and activities 
that operate at 
multiple levels to 
meet the needs of 
diverse learners 

plans core lesson 
and activities that 
operate at multiple 
levels to meet the 
needs of diverse 
learners 

routinely plans core 
lesson and activities 
that operate at 
multiple levels to 
meet the needs of 
diverse learners 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

2a. Creating a Climate of Respect and Rapport 

Teacher 
Interaction 

with Students 

  teacher is 
sometimes negative, 
demeaning or 
sarcastic 

  teacher attempts 
to be friendly, warm 
and caring 

  teacher is usually 
friendly, warm and 
caring 

  teacher is friendly, 
warm and caring 

  teacher is 
consistently 
friendly, warm and 
caring 

teacher interaction is 
inappropriate for 
students’ age and/or 
culture 

teacher interaction 
is somewhat 
appropriate for the 
students’ age 
and/or culture 

teacher interaction 
is generally 
appropriate for 
students’ age 
and/or culture  

teacher interaction 
is appropriate for 
students’ age 
and/or culture 

teacher interaction 
is always 
appropriate for 
students’ age 
and/or culture 

students exhibit 
disrespect for 
teacher 

students sometimes 
exhibit respect for 
teacher 

students generally 
exhibit respect for 
teacher 

students exhibit 
respect for teacher 

students 
consistently exhibit 
respect for teacher 

Student to 
Student 

Interaction 
within the 
Learning 

Community 

students  interactions 
are sometimes 
negative and 
demeaning  

  teacher makes 
attempts to ensure 
that students feel 
valued 

student  interactions 
generally ensure 
that each student 
feels valued  

student  interactions 
ensure that each 
student feels valued  

student  interactions 
demonstrate 
genuine caring for 
one another  

teacher 
inconsistently 
encourages students 
to interact positively 

teacher generally 
encourages 
students to interact 
positively 

teacher encourages 
students to interact 
positively 

teacher consistently 
encourages 
students to interact 
positively 

teacher is proactive 
in creating positive 
student interactions 

teacher does not 
respond to 
inappropriate 
interaction or 
responds 
insensitively 

teacher does not 
respond 
consistently to 
inappropriate 
interaction, 
responses may be 
insensitive 

teacher responds to 
inappropriate 
interaction 
effectively 

teacher responds to 
inappropriate 
interaction resulting 
in modifying 
behavior 

teacher responds to 
inappropriate 
interaction to 
positively impact 
climate 

 



 

2b. Creating a Culture for Learning 

Learning 
Environment 

  the established 
learning environment 
does not promote 
student learning and 
achievement 

  the established 
learning 
environment with 
supervising 
teacher/mentor’s 
assistance, 
communicates 
expectations for 
behaviors that are 
conducive to 
student learning  

  the established 
learning 
environment 
communicates 
expectations for 
behaviors that are 
conducive to 
student learning and 
achievement for all 

  learning 
environment is 
developed to 
include appropriate 
grading process and 
cooperative learning 
activities that 
communicate high 
expectations and 
promote student 
achievement 

  learning 
environment is 
purposely 
developed to 
include appropriate 
grading process and 
cooperative learning 
activities that 
communicate high 
expectations and 
promote student 
achievement 

does not 
demonstrate 
approaches to create 
a learning 
environment that 
promotes critical and 
higher order thinking 
skills 

demonstrates some 
approaches to 
create a learning 
environment that 
promotes critical 
and higher order 
thinking skills 

demonstrates a 
variety of 
approaches to 
create a learning 
environment that 
promotes critical 
and higher order 
thinking skills 

demonstrates 
approaches to 
create a learning 
environment that 
promotes critical & 
higher order 
thinking skills & 
fosters the 
acquisition of deep 
knowledge 

successfully 
implements 
approaches to 
create a learning 
environment that 
promotes critical & 
higher order 
thinking skills & 
fosters the 
acquisition of deep 
knowledge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

2c. Managing Classroom Procedures 

Management 
of Student 
Group(s) 

  students are not 
productively engaged 

  students may only 
be productive when 
teacher is involved 

  majority of 
students are usually 
engaged 

  majority of 
students are 
engaged at all times 

  students are 
productively 
engaged and 
assume 
responsibility for 
productivity and 
given choice in 
selection 

group work is 
inappropriate for 
students or 
instructional goals 

group work is 
partially organized 
or partially 
appropriate for 
students or 
instructional goals 

group work is 
organized and 
generally 
appropriate for 
students or 
instructional goals 

group work is 
organized and fully 
appropriate for 
students or 
instructional goals 

group work is fully 
appropriate for 
students and 
instructional goals 

Instructional 
Time/Time 

Management 

  teacher does not 
modify the schedule 
and make 
instructional 
decisions based on 
changing classroom 
dynamics 

  with significant 
supervisor/mentor’s 
assistance the 
teacher modifies 
the schedule and 
make instructional 
decisions based on 
changing classroom 
dynamics 

with cues  teacher 
modifies the 
schedule and makes 
instructional 
decisions based on 
changing classroom 
dynamics 

the teacher 
attempts to modify 
the schedule and 
makes instructional 
decisions based on 
changing classroom 
dynamics on their 
own 

  teacher modifies 
the schedule and 
makes instructional 
decisions based on 
changing classroom 
dynamics 

teacher needs 
significant support to 
manage time and 
resources to attain 
goals and objectives 

teacher needs some 
support to manage 
time/ resources to 
attain 
goals/objectives 

teacher attempts to 
manage time/ 
resources to attain 
goals/objectives 

teacher usually 
manages time and 
resources effectively 
to attain goals and 
objectives for the 
class 

teacher manages 
time and resources 
effectively to attain 
goals and objectives 
for each student 

pacing is too slow or 
too rushed  

pacing is 
inconsistent 

pacing is generally 
appropriate 

pacing is 
appropriate 

pacing is 
differentiated for 
students 



time is lost during 
transitions 

transitions are 
sporadically 
inefficient with 
some loss of time 

transitions usually 
occur with little loss 
of instructional time 

transitions occur 
smoothly with little 
loss of instructional 
time 

students contribute 
to ensuring effective 
transitions 

2d. Managing Student Behavior 

Monitoring & 
Response to 

Student 
Behavior 

  teacher is unaware 
of student actions  

  teacher may miss 
the activities of 
some students  

  teacher is generally 
aware of the 
activities of all 
students 

  teacher is alert to 
the behavior of all 
students 

teacher does not 
need to respond to 
any behavioral 
issues 

teacher 
inconsistently 
responds to 
inappropriate 
behavior 

teacher responds to 
most instances of 
inappropriate 
behavior 

teacher responds to 
inappropriate 
behavior 
consistently 

teacher responds to 
inappropriate 
behavior resulting in 
modification  

teacher uses subtle 
and preventative 
measures to impact 
class behavior 

teacher responds 
inappropriately 
and/or 
disrespectfully 

teacher generally 
responds 
appropriately and 
with respect 

teacher responds 
appropriately and 
with respect 

teacher consistently 
responds effectively 
and with respect 

teacher responds 
consistently, 
effectively, and 
sensitively to 
individual needs 

Behavioral 
Expectations 

  standards and 

procedures do not 
appear to have been 
established 

  standards and 

procedures have 
been established for 
many situations 

  standards and 

procedures have 
been established for 
most situations 

  standards and 

procedures have 
been established 
and are effective for 
most situations 

  standards and 

procedures have 
been established 
and are effective for 
existing and 
anticipated 
situations  

students are 
confused about 
standards and 
procedures 

some students are 
confused about 
standards and 
procedures 

majority of students 
understand 
standards and 
procedures 

students understand 
and utilize standards 
and procedures 

students understand 
standards and 
procedures and 
have an active role 
in the development 

 

 

 



2e. Organizing the Physical Space 

Organization of 
Physical Space 

  is unsuitable for 
learning activities or 
accessibility 

  is sometimes 
adjusted for 
learning and 
accessibility 

  is routinely 
adjusted for 
learning and 
accessibility 

  is effectively 
adjusted for 
learning and 
accessibility 

  optimizes learning 
and accessibility for 
all students 

Health/Safety 
Procedures 

  not displayed, 
reviewed or 
practiced 

  are displayed 
  are displayed, 
reviewed and 
practiced 

  are displayed with 
documentation of a 
plan in place for 
some review and 
practice 

  are displayed with 
documentation of a 
plan in place for 
consistent review 
and practice 

3a. Communicating with Students 

Oral and 
Written 

Language 

  sporadically uses 
effective and 
engaging 
communication skills 
in speech, writing, 
and multimedia 

sometimes  uses 
effective and 
engaging 
communication 
skills in speech, 
writing, and 
multimedia 

  frequently uses 
effective and 
engaging 
communication 
skills in speech, 
writing and 
multimedia 

uses effective and 
engaging 
communication 
skills in speech, 
writing, and 
multimedia 

  always uses 
effective and 
engaging 
communication 
skills in speech, 
writing, and 
multimedia 

Feedback to 
Students 

  is provided 
sporadically 

  is usually provided 
in a timely manner 

  is provided in a 
timely manner  

  is provided with 
provisions for 
students’ use  

  is always provided 
with provisions for 
students’ use  

is ineffective is generally effective is effective is of high quality 
is consistently high 
quality 

3b. Using Questioning and Discussion Techniques 

Use of 
Instructional 
Techniques 
(Pedagogy) 

  questions are 
geared to lower level 
thinking  

  questions indicate 
an attempt to 
engage students in 
substantive 
conversation and 
some are geared 
toward higher-level 
thinking 

  questions engage 
students in 
substantive 
conversation and 
some are geared 
toward higher-level 
thinking 

  questions facilitate 
higher-level 
substantive 
conversation 

  questions facilitate 
higher-level 
substantive 
conversation where 
students seek to 
engage entire class 



students rarely 
participate in the 
substantive 
conversation 

students participate 
in the substantive 
conversation when 
directed/facilitated 

students frequently 
participate in the 
substantive 
conversation  

students are actively 
engaged in 
substantive 
conversation 

students are 
engaged and 
occasionally lead to 
substantive 
conversation, where 
appropriate 

adequate response 
time is not provided 

response time is 
provided 
inconsistently 

adequate response 
time is provided for 
some students 

adequate response 
time is provided for 
most students 

adequate 
opportunity is 
available for all 
students to respond 

research based 
practices are not 
evident 

research based 
practices are 
incorporated 
sporadically 

research based 
practices are 
frequently 
incorporated  

research based 
practices are 
demonstrated 
consistently using 
PA teaching and 
learning standards 

research based 
practices are 
demonstrated 
consistently using 
PA teaching and 
learning standards 

3c. Engaging Students in Learning 

Varied 
Approaches to 

Learning. 

  displays minimal 
knowledge of 
different approaches 
to learning 

  demonstrates basic 
knowledge of 
different 
approaches to 
learning  

  demonstrates 
growing knowledge 
of different 
approaches to 
learning  

  demonstrates solid 
understanding of 
different 
approaches to 
learning 

  uses knowledge of 
students’ varied 
approaches to 
learning in 
instructional 
planning 

rarely modifies 
lessons to relate 
instruction to 
students’ lives  

sometimes modifies 
lessons to relate 
instruction to 
students’ lives  

generally modifies 
lessons to relate 
instruction to 
students’ lives  

almost always 
modifies lessons to 
relate instruction to 
students’ lives 

consistently 
modifies lessons to 
relate instruction to 
students’ lives 

does not adopt and 
implement 
accommodations  

adopts and 
implements 
accommodations 
with significant 
supervising 
teacher/mentor 
support 

adopts and 
implements 
accommodations 
with some 
supervising 
teacher/mentor 
support 

designs and 
implements 
accommodations for 
students 

designs, 
implements, and 
advocates for 
accommodations for 
students 



Use of 
Technology 

does not utilize 
effective technology-
enhanced methods 
and strategies to 
maximize student 
learning 

  sporadically utilizes 

effective 
technology-
enhanced methods 
and strategies to 
maximize student 
learning 

  frequently utilizes 

effective 
technology-
enhanced methods 
and strategies to 
maximize student 
learning  

  consistently utilizes 

effective 
technology-
enhanced methods 
and strategies to 
maximize student 
learning 

  consistently utilizes 

and sometimes 
designs effective 
technology-
enhanced methods 
and strategies to 
maximize student 
learning 

technology enhanced 
learning experiences 
are not aligned with 
PA standards 
sporadically 

technology 
enhanced learning 
experiences are 
aligned with PA 
standards 
sporadically 

technology 
enhanced learning 
experiences are 
aligned with PA 
standards with 
support 

technology 
enhanced learning 
experiences are 
aligned with PA 
standards 

technology 
enhanced learning 
experiences are 
consistently aligned 
with PA standards 

3d. Assessing Student Learning 

Assessment of 
Student 
Learning 

  does not use 
information from 
assessments 
accurately 

  with 
teacher/mentor 
support uses 
assessment 
information 
accurately 

  uses assessment 
information results 
accurately 

interprets 
information from 
assessments 
accurately 

  consistently uses 
assessment results 
accurately 

uses little or no 
information about 
students’ 
experiences, learning 
behavior, needs and 
progress 

with 
teacher/mentor 
support uses 
information about 
students’ 
experiences, 
learning behavior, 
needs and progress 

uses information 
about students’ 
experiences, 
learning behavior, 
needs and progress, 
using informal 
formative 
assessments 

solicits and uses 
information about 
students’ 
experiences, 
learning behavior, 
needs and progress, 
using informal 
formative 
assessments 

consistently solicits 
and uses 
information about 
students’ 
experiences, 
learning behavior, 
needs and progress, 
using informal 
formative 
assessments 



limited use of 
technology to assess 
and/or track student 
learning 

with 
teacher/mentor 
support, uses 
appropriate 
technology to assess 
and/or track 
student learning 

sometimes uses 
appropriate 
technology to assess 
and/or track student 
learning 

uses appropriate 
technology to assess 
and/or track student 
learning 

consistently designs 
and/or uses 
appropriate 
technology to assess 
and/or track student 
learning 

3e. Demonstrating Flexibility and Responsiveness 

Flexibility and 
Responsiveness 

  rarely assesses 

learning and 
differentiates 
instruction to 
maximize student 
achievement, nor 
makes 
accommodations for 
student differences 

  attempts to assess 

learning and 
differentiate 
instruction to 
maximize student 
achievement, and 
makes some 
accommodations for 
student differences 

  assesses learning 

and differentiates 
instruction to 
maximize student 
achievement, and 
makes some 
accommodations for 
student differences 

assesses learning 
and differentiates 
instruction to 
maximize student 
achievement, and 
makes 
accommodations for 
student differences 

assesses learning 
and differentiates 
instruction to 
maximize student 
achievement, 
making 
accommodations for 
all student 
differences 

4f. Showing Professionalism 

Service to 
Students 

  is not attentive to 
students’ needs  

  attempts to serve 
students including 
students with 
disabilities by 
seeking 
opportunities to 
participate in 
development of IEPs  

  serves students 
including students 
with disabilities by 
seeking 
opportunities to 
participate in 
development of IEPs  

  is consistently 
active in serving 
students including 
actively 
participating in 
development of IEPs 
for students with 
disabilities  

  is highly proactive 
in serving students 
and takes a 
leadership role in 
decision making 
including the 
development and 
implementations of 
IEPs  



makes decisions 
based on self-serving 
interests 

sometimes works to 
meet students’ 
needs 

actively works to 
meet students’ 
needs 

consistently meets 
students’ needs 

works with a team 
to ensure that all 
students receive a 
fair opportunity to 
succeed 

      Indication of how the teacher candidate is documenting adequate progress for students: 

 

      Indication of how the teacher candidate is communicating with parents: 

  

      Other: 

 

 


